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BAD TIMES, GOOD TIMES
In the midst of all the stressful, depressing things going on in the world, our Recreation and Social Committee is doing their best to make Walden Woods a happy place to live.  Here’s an example of the committee’s latest activity from Chairperson Dianne Timpson (also see  OKTOBERFEST on page 4):
HOLIDAY PARTY
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The committee will present their annual Holiday Party for all residents on Saturday, December 6th.  The celebration will begin with caroling and the lighting of the first Holiday Tree on the Meeting House Green.   After the tree lighting, we will open the Meeting House doors for food and festivities.   Who knows...this year may bring a visit from Santa, and a surprise for all the good children of Walden Woods!
The committee is asking you to bring either an appetizer or dessert to share with your neighbors at this wonderful event.    Look for more details in an upcoming flyer.

WALDEN WOODS 2009 CALENDER
 

We’re designing a 2009 calendar using photos contributed by homeowners that depict the beauty of our lovely community.  Scenes will include Big Walden Pond through the seasons, the community blanketed in snow, springtime blossoms, rainbows, and more.   We're sure you’ll want one, not only for your home, but your office as well.  A limited number of these unique calendars will be for sale ($15) at the Annual Holiday Party or you may contact Barbara D'Amaddio, 688-8700 or bdjf@comcast.net to reserve your copy now for pick-up later.
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HOLIDAY FOOD DRIVE

 

On Saturday, November 15th, between noon and 2 pm, The Recreation and Social Committee will be collecting non-perishable food items for the food banks in the area.   Last year, the food banks were almost empty at this time and we can foresee the same happening this year.    With the holiday season approaching we'd like to be sure that some goodwill and cheer from Walden Woods are shared with others.

Please have your contribution at your front door for pick-up before noon.  Committee members will come by to collect it.   We ask that all food items not have a past expiration date and are in good condition.   We are looking for additional volunteers willing to collect items within their Council.  All volunteers will receive refreshments at the Meeting House.  Contact Dianne @ dlparkny@aol.com  or 219-9769

Children and Teens of Walden Woods:  This is a great community service project.   All children and teens who participate will receive a letter of appreciation. 



YOU AND THE BUDGET
The following information about Walden Woods is being offered as a refresher course to those of you who are concerned with community matters such as the budget, association fees, and services received or not received.  If you are confident that you already know how Walden Woods operates, you may skip this page.
You live in a home located in one of the five Councils (see below) that comprise the community of Walden Woods – which in its entirety is known as the Conservancy.  The separate Councils are needed because the variety of homes in Walden Woods and the various services provided dictate different budgetary needs (i.e., Woodmoor Council homeowners own and are responsible for maintaining their own property while Townhome and Duplex Council homeowners have to maintain only the interiors of their homes, not the outside nor the adjoining property).  Your Council has its own elected Director(s) who also serve as your Council’s representative(s) on the Conservancy Board of Directors.  The number of Directors depends upon the number of occupied homes in the Council.  

Woodmoor (54 homes) – 2 Directors


Village (72 homes) – 3 Directors


Ridge (30 homes) – 1 Director


Townhome (29 homes) – 1 Director (will be 3 when all homes are built & occupied) 

Duplex (22 homes) – 1 Director (will be 3 when all homes are built & occupied)

Your Council Director(s) are responsible for preparing and submitting an annual operating budget encompassing the anticipated revenues, normal operating expenses and any projected capital improvements or needed reserves for your Council.  Normal operating expenses are based on the type of maintenance service all homeowners within your Council are contracted to receive during the year:

Woodmoor
Council budget includes only a nominal expense for administrative cost.
Village
Maintenance of trees, stonewalls, lawns and bushes adjacent to home area 


Removal of snow – all streets (excluding Hawthorne, Mercer and Pierce), walkways, driveways and sidewalks 


Property Management/Administrative
Ridge
Maintenance of trees and stonewalls (mailboxes)

Removal of snow – streets only


Property Management/Administrative
Townhome
Maintenance of home’s exterior

& Duplex
Maintenance of trees, lawns and bushes

Removal of snow - all streets, walkways, driveways and sidewalks


Property Management/Administrative

Starting in September each year, your Council Director(s) begin discussing budgetary needs for the new year at regularly scheduled or special Council meetings to which you are invited.  The council budgets are finalized and submitted in time for approval at the Annual Homeowners Meeting in December when all the budgets (including a Conservancy Budget) are reviewed and voted upon:
Conservancy
Maintenance of common property (meeting house, two tennis courts, swimming pool, ball field, meeting house green, Walden Meadow sidewalk, Lochview traffic circle, ponds, Thoreau Circle island, walking trails, and the Walden Meadow entrance and field)

Property Management/Administrative
Your monthly association fee for the new year will be determined by the combination of your Council’s budget and that of the Conservancy.  You are not responsible for paying the expenses identified in the budgets of other Councils.


WORDS FROM THE BOARD
RENTING YOUR HOME
If you are thinking of renting out your home, please remember that all rentals require permission from the Conservancy and require owners to file copies of written leases with Elite Management.   Failure to do so allows the Association to bring legal action against the tenant which could result in eviction.  IF YOU ARE ALREADY LEASING YOUR HOME BUT WERE NOT AWARE OF THIS RULE, PLEASE CONTACT ELITE MANAGEMENT 860-678-8300 / 888-666-8300 (toll free) IMMEDIATELY.

THE SAGA OF LITTLE WALDEN POND  

Our Conservancy Board of Directors is going ahead with a plan to stock Little Walden Pond with carp to help control the nasty looking duck weed that permeates the pond.  The carp have been ordered ($400), but getting the required approval from the state's DEP and Windsor's Environmental Officer took longer than expected so the actual stocking will have to wait until April.  And nooooo, despite the economy, fishing in the pond will not be allowed next year.

BALLFIELD
The recently conducted survey of homeowners indicated a majority of the 21 responders favored dismantling the ballfield due to a perceived under-use of the field.  Because our Declaration lists the ballfield as a Walden Woods amenity that new home buyers would expect to have available, however, and because a lack of proper maintenance perhaps led to its under-use, the Conservancy Board of Directors has decided to keep the ballfield in 2009.  The frequency of summertime grass cutting will increase to a weekly basis.


OKTOBERFEST A FEAST OF ENJOYMENT
There was indeed something for everyone.  People who didn't attend Walden Woods' very first Oktoberfest missed an enjoyable and entertaining afternoon.  Homeowners, friends and family were treated to baked goods, grilled cookin', hay rides (thanks to Russo Landscaping), costume and pumpkin design contests, apple bobbing and even a haunted walk for the kids.  Except for the perfect weather, the entire event was coordinated by our creative and hard working Recreation and Social Committee.   Nice job guys!






ANNUAL REMINDERS





Winter Parking Ban: From November 15th to April 15th, all vehicles must be removed from public roads from midnight to 6 a.m. every night.  If you have a special function or emergency, just call the Windsor Police Department's Non-Emergency Line @ 688-5273 to avoid a fine and/or having the vehicle towed.  Parking on our narrow private roads, of course, is not permitted overnight anytime during the year.  This includes all Country Walk roads as well as those on the Knoll and the Ridge.





Decorations: Exterior holiday decorations are allowed for limited periods no longer than 30 days before and 15 days after the holidays.  Holiday wreaths or door decorations are the exception and may be kept up throughout the winter season, if desired.





PERSONALITY TEST ANALYSIS (see page 1)


If your answer is: 


Lion = you're dull. 


Chimpanzee = you're a moron.


Giraffe = you're a complete idiot. 


Squirrel = you're just hopelessly stupid.


  


A COCONUT TREE DOESN'T HAVE BANANAS !!!








NEWSLETTER HELP NEEDED


One or more volunteers are desperately needed to serve on the Communication Committee to help with the publication of this newsletter.  Due to age, a need for longer power naps and a suspected mental disorder, the current editor will be ending his involvement with the publication after the January edition.  New blood is needed.  If you are interested, please contact Bob Ellis, 688-5949 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:pollyandbob@sbcglobal.net" ��pollyandbob@sbcglobal.net� for more information.








cyprinus carpio





PERSONALITY TEST





Your answer to the following puzzle will reflect your personality so think carefully.  �Try and answer within 30 seconds.





There is a very, very tall coconut tree and there are 4 animals, a Lion, a Chimpanzee,� a Giraffe, and a Squirrel who pass by.   They decide to compete to see who is the fastest �to get a banana off the tree. 





Which animal do you think will win? 





Got your answer?   Go to page 4 to see the analysis. 











A good time to keep your mouth shut is when you're in deep water.








THANKFUL THOUGHT OF THE DAY





Isn’t it nice that wrinkles don’t hurt?








WALDEN WOODS NEWS is a bi-monthly publication produced and distributed by homeowner volunteers for the edification and enjoyment of all Walden Woods homeowners.  Questions, ideas and news contributions may be submitted to any member of the Communication Committee: Bob or Polly Ellis (688-5949), or Ruth Johnson (688-5128),





Kathy Kroll Gets Apple





�





DATES TO REMEMBER�All events/meetings are held at 7:00PM at the �Meeting House unless otherwise noted.





Wed, Nov 12th 	Duplex/Townhome Council Mtg.





Thur, Nov 13th	Village Council Budget Meeting 


	


Sat, Nov 15th	Holiday Food Drive Collection�Noon – 2 PM





Mon, Nov 17th	Village Council Meeting 





Mon, Nov 24th	Conservancy Board Meeting �6:30 PM


	


Sat, Dec 6th	Holiday Party





Wed, Dec 17th	Annual Homeowners Meeting�6:30 PM








COMINGS AND GOINGS





Left:	Edgar Rodriguez, 55 Last Leaf Circle





Arrived: Patricia Villar & David Lucia, 55 Last Leaf Circle


	Nagayothi Addanki & Anand Kosur, 407 Pond Bridge


	Eileen & Molly Roehl, 31 Scarlet Lane


	Glen & Robin Brand, 9 Last Leaf Circle


	Stephanie Turner, 11 Scarlet Lane


	Angela & David Cleveland, 6 Last Leaf Circle





WELCOME !





e 





WELCOME TO WALDEN WOODS


Warren, Sasa, Kimberley, Geoffrey and Maria





ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS MEETING


The Annual Homeowners Meeting is set for Wednesday December 17th at 6:30 PM.  All homeowners are encouraged to attend this important meeting at which we will have the opportunity to not only vote on the budget, but to elect Council Directors to serve on next year's Conservancy Board.  If you are interested in serving as a Council Director and as a representative of your Council on the Conservancy Board, please contact Frank Goeckler at Elite Management, 1-888-666-8300 (toll free) or � HYPERLINK "mailto:frankgoekler@snet.net" ��frank@epmllc.com�








LEFT OUT ?





Feeling left out about what’s going on in Walden Woods?  Think you're not getting enough information?  Want to have more input as to what, when and how community-related decisions are made that affect you and your family? 





If you answered yes to any of the above questions, here’s a suggestion: Try attending your Council’s Board Meeting and/or the monthly Conservancy Board Meeting.  They are excellent sources of information and the Directors are eager to listen to your ideas and complaints.  





You can also try joining one of the several committees that help run our community.  For more information , visit our website at waldenwoodsct.com, contact your Council Director or, as a last resort, contact Bob Ellis at 688-5949, � HYPERLINK "mailto:pollyandbob@sbcglobal.net" ��pollyandbob@sbcglobal.net�.





WALDEN WOODS GREEN


By Deb Giampolo�Source: Go Green, Live Rich by David Bach





Believe it or not, Americans spend $2.7 billion every year on gift wrap.  That's more than the entire gross national product (GNP) of many countries.  One easy way to green your holidays is to stop buying non-recyclable wrapping paper printed with petroleum-based inks and dyes.  Use gift wrap made out of recycled paper or use materials around your home (Sunday comics?) to dress up your packages.





You can also green your greetings.  Nearly 300,000 trees are harvested each year to produce all the holiday cards sold in the U.S.  Save money, time and trees by sending free e-cards instead of traditional cards or order your recyclable cards from Cards for Causes (cardsforcauses.com) or Good Cause Greetings (goodcausegreetings.com) where 10-20 percent of your cost goes to the charity of your choice.





And don't forget about giving eco-friendly gifts that don't need wrapping – like a charity donation in someone's name.





WORD PLAY


I thought I saw an eye doctor on an Alaskan island, but it turned out to be an optical  Aleutian.


She was only a whisky maker, but he loved her still.


Two silk worms had a race. They ended up in a tie.


Now matter how much you push the envelope, it'll still be stationery.��
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